
Easy  Seed  Germination  with
Polyurethane Foam
Most hydroponic gardeners germinate their seeds using either a
solid media such as perlite, vermiculite or coconut fibers or
a  woven  media  such  as  rock-wool.  The  first  germination
alternative  has  the  problem  of  making  transplant  stress
higher,  while  the  second  has  the  problem  of  being  too
expensive (for most hobby and commercial growers). With that
in mind, I intend to explain on this post how to germinate
your seeds using a cheap cube of polyurethane foam which is
readily wet by the nutrient solution and generates almost no
transplant stress when moving the plants.
The first step to germinate seeds in polyurethane foam is to
buy a sheet of the adequate polyurethane. For this purpose, I
use a polyurethane foam with a density of 0.015 grams per
cubic centimeter. The next step is to cut the polyurethane
foam in 1 inch by 1 inch by 1 inch cubes. After this is done,
you have to make a cut with a sharp knife at one face of the
foam cube (this is where the seed will be inserted).
Once your cube is cut and ready, you have to presoak it in
water. Simply squeeze the cube under water and let it absorb
all the liquid it can. Once you take it outside, do not
squeeze it again since this will make the cube exchange the
water it just absorbed for air.

Now simply deposit each seed inside a cube and place the cube
in a tray for seed germination someplace where the appropriate
conditions for the germination of your seeds are present. You
can keep the seeds and the surface of the foam wet by misting
water over the cubes everyday. Once the seeds germinate you
can place them in your favorite hydroponic setup and the roots
will grow out of the foam cube, into any solid media or
nutrient solution. (below, an image of my germination setup
ready for seed placing).
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